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February 6, 2019

The Honorable Michael Dembrow

Chair, Senate Committee on Environment and Natural Resources
900 Court Street NE

Salem Oregon 97301

Re: SB 98
Dear Senator Dembrow and members of the committee,

On behalf of the NW Energy Coalition, I am writing provide support for SB
98, a bill to allow gas utilities to begin purchasing Renewable Natural Gas

within constraints that protect utility customers.

The NW Energy Coalition is an alliance of about 100 environmental, civic and
human service organizations, progressive utilities and businesses in Oregon,
Washington, Idaho, Montana and British Columbia. We promote development
of renewable energy and energy conservation, consumer protection, low-
income energy assistance, and fish and wildlife restoration on the Columbia

and Snake rivers.

SB 98 will provide an option for natural gas utilities in Oregon to work with
local producers of renewable natural gas to integrate this cleaner gas into our
energy system resulting in reduced greenhouse gas emissions. The
development of renewable natural gas industry is in its beginning stages, and
the development of secure markets for new products is vitally important to
ensure investments. SB 98 provides additional market avenues for renewable
natural gas in a manner that is safe and affordable for natural gas customers.
Cost protections and other well thought-out measures in the bill strike the right
balance between forward-looking resource development and customer
affordability.

Over the long term, more development of renewable natural gas may not only
provide significant environmental benefits, but it may also ultimately lower

energy costs for consumers. Certainly we see this on a regular basis with



energy efficiency developments, which are higher cost when initially marketed, but as they gain
market share end up saving customers millions of dollars. As with energy efficiency, renewable
natural gas also has the added benefit of jobs and economic development that is inherently local —

providing Oregon businesses and citizens with opportunities they wouldn’t have otherwise.

The responsible development of renewable natural gas is good for our environment, our energy

systems and our economy. We urge you to vote in favor of SB 98.

Sincerely,

Wendy Gerlitz
Policy Director



